
Dear Host Family, 

 

We are the parents of Vivian. We are so glad that Vivian can have this opportunity to 

stay with you. And both of us believe that it will be an unforgettable experience. 

 

Vivian is an enthusiastic girl who likes to share and who enjoys literature, music and 

movies. She likes to try everything that she hasn’t tried yet. However, when she stays 

in the environment that she is not familiar, she will be shy and timid. From choosing a 

birthday card for her friend to choosing which high school to attend, Vivian has 

always had a hard time making decisions. But if you give her more time to prepare, 

then she can cross her obstacles and get well with everyone. At the same time, you 

can tell that she is responsible and good at cooperating with others. 

 

In addition, Vivian is an honest girl who has sympathy. When she sees someone who 

needs help, whether an elderly or a stray cat, she will immediately give them a hand. 

Sometimes, if her father is doing something that she thinks is wrong, she will correct 

him right away. Because of this personality, she has many close friends. 

 

Furthermore, Vivian is a person who is disciplined and self-demanding. She has lots 

of dreams. She works very hard to achieve her academic and extracurricular 

excellence. We are very pleased that she has many ideas about her career. On the 

other hand, we hope that Vivian can accept different point of views and enjoy the 

work that she has done. We hope that she can enjoy the process instead of being 

stocked in the results. We expect her to listen to her heart and make decisions 

without worrying what others think about her.  

 

We believe that the main purpose of this adventure is to concentrate on herself. 

During this year, she might have chances to open her mind and hang out with people 

from different countries. And we hope she can realize that our life is not about 

numbers but is about how we create our own story.  

 

Vivian has good appetite. Recently, we have taken vegetarian meal at least once a 

week due to the fact that she reminded us not to waste food in order to protect our 

environment. We expect that during her exchange life, she can participate in more 

exercises and outdoor activities and learn how to help house chores. And if there is 

chance, she is willing to share her thoughts and life in Taiwan with you! 

 

Neither of us has study abroad experience, so we might have some unrealistic 



images about this adventure. Vivian doesn’t have much experience traveling abroad, 

and she never lives by herself either. Although she might face some difficulties when 

she arrives at the U.S., we will cherish every opportunity that she might have during 

exchange period. We really appreciate for your distribution and hospitality that 

makes Vivian’s dream come true.  

 

Best wishes, 

Vivian’s parents 2019/4/30 

 

 




